JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 9th December 2008 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman John Pendrill (West Christchurch); John White (Christchurch Citizens); Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff); Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); Robin Ede (Highcliffe); Debbie Stephens (SAMRA); Mike Collard (SAMRA); Jim Biggin (West Christchurch)
Minutes: the meeting of 9th September did not constitute a quorum and so no formal minutes were taken
296. Treasurer’s Report: we have a cash balance of £214.83. 
297. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: nothing to report; 
298. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: nothing to report; 
299. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: the next meeting will be on Thursday 11th December
300. Christchurch Citizens: some minor crime; concerns over the planned replacement of the Quomps splash pool
301. Friars Cliff Report: concern over local car parking
302. Highcliffe Report: after some discussion it was agreed that in principle it would be preferable if CBC adopted a standard gravel pathway rather than using tarmac; car parking is also an issue and timed parking would be preferred; local residents have refused to erect mobile traffic speed indicators
303. SAMRA: there remain issues connected with the Harbour Management Scheme consultation and the Stanpit Conservation consultation. There are problems with the Avonmouth Hotel standard of construction.
304. West Christchurch: the Forestry Commission have withdrawn their offer to fund an independent facilitator in the production of the St Catherine’s Hill management plan. A project has been started to investigate the manner in which CBC handles post-development planning applications, particularly those that arise when a builder ignores the plans previously approved by CBC
305. Hampshire and Dorset Minerals and Waste Strategy. It was noted that DCC now also favour Roeshot Hill 
306. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: the strategic review consultation is over and we await the report; incineration is now the preferred option; DCC are still unable to quantify the cost of their plans or to say what the impact will be on the Council Tax
307. Druitt Gardens Redevelopment: the design of the gardens is open for public consultation until February 2009; Christchurch Citizens are in favour of the proposals; fund raising is ongoing
308. Hengistbury Head: the amount of erosion is being monitored by BBC and at the moment is not giving cause for concern

309. Annual Meeting with CBC Management: this had been constructive. The budget deficit for 2009/10 is a major concern. The potential impact of DCC leaving £28million deposited in an Icelandic bank and thus losing interest is not currently known
310. The meeting closed at 9.10 pm. The next ordinary meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 10th March at 7.30pm in Stanpit Village Hall (upper committee room).
